

TOWNSHIP OF NORTH HURON

WINGHAM, ONTARIO NOG 2WO

September 28, 2017

North Huron Council Wingham, ON NOG2WO

Dear Council:

I am the one of the co-chairpersons for the Wingham Lions Santa Claus Parade and I have contacted the County of Huron, Highway Department about closing Josephine Street in Wingham (North Huron) for the parade:

We have done this previously for the parade and are hoping to do so again this year. The parade is scheduled for Saturday, November 25,2017 at 11:00 a.m. The duration of the closure would be two hours and Josephine Street would be closed from Scott Street (in the south end) to Park Drive (at the north end of town); traffic could be diverted to Minnie Street.

As in the past, would you provide the barriers for the temporary road closure with these barriers to be placed at Scott Street and Park Drive? Would you also notify Emergency Services of this closure and the detour route?

We would invite the North Huron Council to participate in the parade. We have appreciated your help and support in the past.

I can be reached at home phone at 519-357-3449; by email at nesbrn142@gmail.com; or by mail at Wingham Lions Club, Box 751, Wingham, ON NOG2WO

I look forward to hearing from you shortly.

Sincerely,

Lion Rick Nesbitt Parade Co-Chair